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Dear Praying Supporters, 
Once again, we are very thankful for your faithful support and 
prayers. We are also thankful for the ministry God has allowed us to 
be a part of. Our spring schedule has been exciting and rewarding 
and we want to give the Lord praise for what He is doing.  
On the Road in May

May / June 2025

New Church Plant In New York City

At the beginning of May it was a privilege to preach a mission 
conference at Faith Baptist Church in Pikeville, Tennessee. It was 
a wonderful time fellowshipping with the missionaries in the 
meeting and visiting with our good friends, Pastor and Mrs. Doyle 
Ashburn. Other May meetings included stops in Newnan, Georgia, 
at Emmanuel Baptist Church and Big Branch Baptist Church in 
Vest, Kentucky. We also took a few days of needed rest in the 
middle of May near the ocean in South Carolina. 
Thankful for New Missionary Church Planters

Each year in early June our mission agency holds a summer 
Candidate School for new missionaries as well as missionaries in 
their second year of deputation. Once again, I was able to teach 
church planting to second-year missionaries along with several 
other topics. It is a fast moving but enjoyable week working with 
these God called servants. This year we had three new missionary 
church planters join the BIMI Reseeding America Ministry during 
Candidate School. 
New recruits include Jordan McDowell, who will be planting a 
church in the Pittsburg, Pennsylvania, area, and Anthony and Leah 
Frazer. The Frazers will be starting a new church in Bridgeport, 
Connecticut. 

It is always exciting when one of our BIMI Reseeding America 
Church planting families prepares to launch a new church! The 
Alan Bradley family did a fantastic job of raising their support 
and moving to the New York City area to prepare for ministry in 
a metro area. They spent several months working with Reseeding 
America missionary church planter Dana Dice in Jamaica Queens 
at Gospel Light Baptist Church. Way of the Cross Baptist Church in 
Fresh Meadows, New York, opened their doors on Sunday, June 8. 
I enjoyed being in their first service with 26 people in attendance! 
The Bradley family is sent out of Way of the Cross Baptist Church 
in McDonough, Georgia. Their pastor, Steven Bell, and his family 
were able to be in the opening service. Please pray for this new 
church and for souls to be saved in New York City. 
Churches that Need Pastors
In recent weeks the two 
pictured churches reached 
out to our ministry because 
they need a pastor. Please 
pray for Big Branch Baptist 
Church in Vest, Kentucky, 
(top) and Glenora Baptist 
Church in Mineral, Virginia 
(bottom). Both churches 
are debt free and own their 
buildings. We will do our 
best to help them find a 
pastor who would be willing 
to conduct a church restart 
ministry.

Your partners in the Harvest,

Bob & Jennifer Larson 


